
 

 

LMLC’s VBS Day Camp was August 12-15.  Everyone had a great time, 
especially the counselors from Camp Lutherwood!  See page 4 for more 

pictures.  Thank you to all that attended and helped! 
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Rev. Julie G. Hutson, Pastor   
Bill Meade, Congregation Council President   
Paul Olsen, Choir Director 
Vicar Anja Helmon, Intern    
Katy Sarff, Office Administrator  

All are welcome at Luther Memorial. 
Come join us for worship every Sunday at 10 am! 

On Sunday, August 25, 
the LMLC (and friends) 
Team took 3rd place in 
the First Annual 
Lutheran Bocce Ball 
Tourney!  
The event raised 
money for Lutheran 
Immigration and 
Refugee Services.  
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The theme for the 2013 ELCA Churchwide 
Assembly and for the celebration of the 25th 
anniversary of the ELCA is “Always Being Made 
New.”  The logo is catchy and uses font to 
express the idea 

Very often, in the 
church, we 
imagine that it’s 
the “same old, 
same old”.  Some 
of you have even 
told me that... 
“Pastor….worship/
Sunday School/
serving on 

Council/Vacation Bible School/Rally Sunday/
You fill in the blank is the same old, same old.”   

But it’s really not.  In Christ, we are always 
being made new.  Every single day.   

So let me back up…. 

 Worship is not the same old, same 
old….Were you there for the steel drum & 
piano service?  Have you learned a new hymn 
or song recently?  Did you try sitting in a new 
place?   

 Serving on Council is not the same old, 
same old!  On the contrary!  It’s fun and 
intellectually stimulating and the meetings 
seldom last more than an hour.   

 Vacation Bible School is not the same old, 
same old…our kids and kids from the 
neighborhood all enjoyed 4 days of amazing 
Day Camp, led by counselors from Camp 
Lutherwood!  This allowed our LMLC 
volunteers to focus on logistics like food and 
schedules.   

And let me look ahead… 

 Rally Sunday this year will involve 
EVERYONE as we engage the ELCA national 
Day of Service: God’s Work. Our Hands.  (See 
details elsewhere in this newsletter).  Join us 
on September 8th! 

       How can just going for a WALK help end 
hunger?  LMLC will join with other north end 
Lutherans and Christians on October 6th, as 
we participate in the CROP Walk around 
Green Lake.  Come get some exercise, enjoy 
the outdoors and raise a little $ for the work 
of Church World Society.   

 Confirmation instruction will begin again 
this year and we are joining up with our 
friends from Bethany Lutheran and Maple 
Leaf Lutheran for an amazing and informative 
time of preparation to Affirm the Baptismal 
vows of these young people. 

 The women of the church are invited to a 
Fall Retreat… Resting Under the Tree of Life: A 
Women’s Retreat.  We’ll gather at Shirlee 
Russo’s home, along the banks of Thornton 
Creek, from 10-3 on September 14th 
(Saturday).   

 And finally, in the life of the larger church, 
we celebrate the installation of the bishop of 
NW Washington synod, Kirby Unti, on 
September 15th at St. Mark’s Cathedral. 

 We celebrate the election of a new 
Presiding Bishop, Bishop Elizabeth Eaton, of 
NE Ohio synod.  And we rejoice with our 
previous synodical bishop, Chris Boerger, on 
his election as the Secretary of the ELCA.  We 
wish Chris and his spouse Deedee God’s 
blessings as they move to Chicago. 
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 On September 8th, we will welcome Vicar Anja Helmon as she begins her year of internship 
with us…(details elsewhere in this newsletter). 

God is indeed at work and things are not ever the same.  Perhaps what we need are new eyes 
to see what God is up to in the world!  May we be people who are always being made new!   

      Faithfully, 

You will notice in this Messenger, that  have several exciting things 

happening on Rally Sunday!   

Please join us on Sunday, September 8 for: 

9 am: Fruits of the Spirit Breakfast, and "God's work. Our hands." 

service projects in the Fellowship Hall for all ages! 

10 am: Rally Sunday Worship with 

   Blessings of Backpack and Bags 

   Reception of New Members 

   Liturgical welcome to Vicar Anja 

11:30 am: Lots of Love Potluck to welcome Vicar Anja Helmon. 

  Bring a dish to share and join us in welcoming Vicar Anja Helmon  

  to Luther Memorial!  There’ll be games for kids of all ages! 

RALLY SUNDAY RUNDOWN!  September 8, 2013 
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What a wonderful experience the students 
had during the week of Day Camp in August!   

The Team Leaders from Camp Lutherwood 
did a fantastic job teaching the students  
Bible Lessons, new games and new songs. 

Many thanks to all the LMLC volunteers who 
helped make this VBS so successful! 
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Mary’s Place 
We will be hosting the mothers and children from Mary’s Place from 
September 17-24.  This is a wonderful time for us to share God’s love to the 
community.  Help is needed in providing meals, overnight hosting and driving 
the van.  Please see Karen Olsen if you can help out. 

Welcome Vicar Anja! 
Vicar Anja Helmon will begin her time with us on September 3; her first Sunday 
with us will be September 8.   

Bring a dish to share and stay for the potluck after worship to meet and 
welcome Vicar Anja to Luther Memorial.   

You will have the opportunity to write a note to her about what you love about 
being a part of this community of faith. We will present the notes to her as part 
of our “Lots of Love” welcome!   

Rally Sunday 2013: God’s Work.  Our Hands.  A Day of Service 
This year, Rally Sunday is September 8 and we will be joining the ELCA in 
celebrating "God's work. Our hands." Sunday.  God’s Work. Our Hands. 
Sunday is an opportunity to celebrate our 25th anniversary as the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America — one church, freed in Christ to 
serve and love our neighbor. 

We are a church that rolls up our sleeves and gets to work.  
On September 8, let's join together as 4 million members, nearly 10,000 

congregations, 65 synods and the churchwide expression for a dedicated day of service. 

We will gather at the 9 am hour in the Fellowship Hall for a variety of easy service projects.  As 
a part of that, YOU are invited and encouraged to bring school supplies and/or small or travel 
size toiletries.  Fruits of the Spirit Breakfast will be available in the Fellowship Hall as well. 

Blessing of Backpacks, Briefcases, and Bags 

Bring your backpacks, briefcases, bags, or whatever you carry with you for our annual blessing 
during worship on September 8!   

Bible Study 

Thursday evening Bible Study resumes on September 12, at 6 pm.  We will be studying the 
books that did NOT make it into the Bible, including (but not limited to) the additions to 
Daniel (including the wonderful story of Bel and the Dragon), Wisdom of Solomon, and some 
of the Apocryphal Gospels.  This promises to be a stimulating and adventuresome journey…
we hope you’ll be a part of it!   
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Rest ing Under the Tree of Life: A Women ’ s  Retrea t  
The women of LMLC are invited to a Fall Retreat along the banks of Thornton 
Creek, at Shirlee Russo’s home.   
Our theme will be Resting Under the Tree of Life.  Details are available in the 
narthex.   
The date is Saturday, September 14, from 10 am-3 pm.  Come and join us!   

LMLC Choir back for the Fall 
The LMLC Choir under the direction of Paul Olsen, will begin again on Sunday, September 15.  
All are welcome to join and sing with the choir.  Rehearsals are on Sundays at 8:30 am.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Paul at choirdirector@luthermemorialseattle.com. 

Music and Worship 
The Music and Worship Committee will meet on Sunday, September 22 after Worship.   
For more info, please contact Elaine Hardin.  

Caps Recycling 
Aveda is a cosmetics company which has part of its mission 
statement that it will help care for the world.  They strive to set 
an example to others.  As part of their giving back Aveda has 
established a cap recycling program.  Examples of good caps 
are:  shampoo, beverage, milk, flip top, detergent and pharmaceutical.  Bad caps include:  
margarine, yogurt, metal, lotion pump and spray pump. 

We will begin a program here at LMLC to collect good caps for Aveda.  Lists of good and bad 
caps will be available to help guide you.  Also a Cap Collection Guide can be found on our 
website.  A box for caps will be in the narthex .  Please take a list and then place your caps in 
the box and they will be taken to Aveda.  Caps will be double checked before being delivered 
so if you have any doubts please put it in the box and we can find out.  If you have any 
questions please see Karen Olsen, she has been recycling caps for several years now-Aveda is 
always glad to get them. 

Sunday Church School begins on Rally Sunday 
Rally Sunday will also be will be the beginning of the 2013 – 2014 Sunday Church School year!   
The 3 year olds through 5th grade students will meet every Sunday at 9-9:45 am in the 
Fellowship Hall.  The Middle School/Confirmation Students will meet each Sunday, and have a  
Confirmation Kick Off on September 29, here at LMLC.  
Rally Sunday will be an event everyone can take part in putting together special service 
projects for our community, at 9 am in the Fellowship Hall.  Regular classes will begin the 
following Sunday, September 15.   
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Thank you! 
From Camp Lutherwood -  
 “Our friends at Luther Memorial Church, 
  Thanks a million for generously donating to our camp ground and helping us continue our 
ministry. You, quite simply, are a fantastic body of Christ-like Humans.  I/we love and appreciate 
you.   Love, David Thomas Henry” 

From Katy Sarff (née Kate Nelson-Penland) and Mike Sarff -  
 Mike and I would like to give a huge thank you to the whole congregation 
and community of Luther Memorial, and especially Pastor Julie for all the 
love and support during the time of preparation, the wedding itself, and the 
time I spent off during our honeymoon.  We feel so blessed that I work at 
such a wonderful place that everyone has been so understanding of the all-
consuming wedding planning, and the time I was on vacation!   We had an 
absolutely amazing ceremony here at LMLC, and could not have done it 
without a tremendous amount of help from Pastor Julie.   
 Thank you as well to the volunteers that helped with covering the office 
while I was out to help keep LMLC going.  A special thanks to Steve Olson, 
Karen Olsen and Lollie Ellingson for all helping with the wedding.    

 Lastly, thank you to all 
those that brought home 
plants or flowers that were 
here the Sunday after.  We 
hope you have been able to 
enjoy them! 

Sunday Church School - ELCA Good Gifts 
This past 2013 winter and spring the eight Sunday Church School Students have faithfully brought 
their offerings each Sunday to collect over $200.   The offerings are to purchase ELCA Good Gifts.    
The students looked through the catalog and decided to purchase the following items: 
 Health and Dental Care for a Child    6 Large Water Jugs 
 10 Chicks              7000 Water Purification Tablets 
 A Pig                Mosquito Net for a Bed 
 A Goat               Farming Tools and Training for a Farmer 
 Warm Meals at a Soup Kitchen to Feed 10 People 
Good Work!   We are very thankful we can help other people in many small ways. 
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  Head of Household Spouse or Partner 

 Title:  (Circle) Mr.  Mrs.  Miss.  Ms.  Dr.  Rev.   

Other: 

Mr.  Mrs.  Miss.  Ms.  Dr.  Rev.   

Other: 

Name (First, middle, last)     

Gender: (Circle, optional)) Male        Female         Male        Female  

Birthdate:   

Preferred or Nickname     

Address: 

City, State / Zip: 

 

  

Alternate Address: 

City, State / Zip: 

 

  

Home Phone:   

Cell Phone:   

Email:     

Marital Status:     

Anniversary Date:   

Occupation:     

Baptized: yes  o   no  o     Date:  yes  o  no  o      Date:   

LMLC Membership Records Update - September 2013 update 
We are in the process of updating and organizing our official records.  Please fill this out and 
return to the Office Administrator’s box in Katie’s Parish.  If you would like a form emailed to 

you, please let us know at office@luthermemorialseattle.com.    
This information is for LMLC Office records use only, and will not be shared with others. 

Children and Family Members 
Name (first, middle, last) Birth Date Baptized Confirmed 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 

   yes o   Date: yes o   Date: 
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 Alzheimer’s Cafes in Seattle and Bothell 
On the second Tuesday of each month, the Alzheimer’s Café sponsored by the Greenwood Senior Center is 
held from 3:30 - 5 pm at the Ampersand Pantry and Café, 424 N. 85th Street in Seattle.  The café is for 
people with memory loss and their care partners that provides socialization in a safe environment with no 
judgment or expectations.  For more information call Carin at 206-297-0875. 

Cora Voce Fall Concert Series 2013 - Carol of the Seven Signs 
Cora Voce is pleased to be presenting the world premiere performance of Carol of the Seven Signs. 
The concert includes a delightful array of Christmas pieces sure to put you in the holiday mood.  

 November 16, 2013, 7:30pm  
 St. Andrews Episcopal Church 
 7410 South 12th Street 

          Tacoma, WA 

November 17, 2013 
Luther Memorial Lutheran Church 
13047 Greenwood Ave N 
Seattle, WA 
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ELCA assembly makes decisions to move church forward 
August 20, 2013 via ELCA NEWS SERVICE 
     Voting members of the 2013 Churchwide Assembly of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in 
America (ELCA) made a number of key decisions to further the mission and ministry of this church. 
The assembly, the chief legislative authority of the church, gathered Aug. 12-17 at the David L. 
Lawrence Convention Center in Pittsburgh. 

     The 952 voting members:      
+ Elected the Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton, bishop of the ELCA Northeastern Ohio Synod, as ELCA 
presiding bishop. She will be installed Oct. 5 in Chicago and will begin her six-year term Nov. 1. 
+ Elected the Rev. Wm Chris Boerger as ELCA secretary. Boerger, currently on leave from call, was 
installed during the assembly’s closing worship Aug. 16 and will begin his six-year term Nov. 1. 
+ Adopted “The Church and Criminal Justice: Hearing the Cries” -- a social statement on criminal 
justice -- and its supporting implementing resolutions. The statement calls ELCA members to 
ministry and compassion through practices including: hearing the cries of those affected, 
accompaniment, hospitality and advocacy. It asks members of this church to recommit themselves 
to visiting the prisoner; correct the flawed criminal justice system and participate in God's work 
with hands and hearts. 
+ Approved a proposal for the ELCA’s first major fundraising campaign. The five-year campaign, to 
begin in 2014, is designed to increase this church’s capacity to renew and start new congregations, 
educate and develop its leaders, bolster its global mission efforts and expand the impact of its 
relief and development work. Voting members approved two more campaign initiatives -- 
encouraging and forming lay youth and young adult leaders and support for disability ministry. 
+ Approved the ELCA churchwide organization budget for fiscal years 2014-2016. The budget 
includes current fund spending of $70,541,740 for 2014, $68,552,280 for 2015, and $67,920,675 
for 2016. It also approved ELCA World Hunger income proposals of $19,000,000 for each year 2014
-2016, and authorized the ELCA Church Council to establish a spending authorization after periodic 
review of revised income estimates. 
+ Elected ELCA members to serve on the following: Church Council, Portico Benefit Services, 
Mission Investment Fund, Augsburg Fortress, Committee on Appeals, Committee on Discipline, 
Nominating Committee. 
+ Adopted a series of amendments to the ELCA Constitutions, Bylaws and Continuing Resolutions. 
+ Moved to continue the Book of Faith initiative that invites the 4-million-member ELCA to become 
fluent in the first language of our faith -- the language of Scripture -- and to be renewed for lives of 
witness and service. 
+ Considered memorials - resolution from the ELCA’s 65 synods -- on topics including Holy 
Communion, immigration reform, the Middle East, pastoral ministry among to same-gender 
couples and their families, the Uniting American Families Act, community violence, gender 
identity, immigration detention, hydraulic fracturing, fossil fuels and more. 
     The assembly will transition from a biennial to a triennial schedule with the next assembly 
meeting August 2016 in New Orleans. 
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 These petitions are offered as guides to prayer for the global, social and outreach ministries of 

the church. Thank you for your continued prayers for the life and mission of this church. 

1 Fifteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

God of all people, guide and protect all who work in 

embassies and consulates throughout the world. We 

especially remember those whose duties take them to 

Egypt, Jordan and Madagascar.   

 

2 On this Labor Day pray for all those who labor, 

especially people working for low wages and — despite 

long, tiring hours — see no release from a life of 

poverty. 

 

3 Lift up in your prayers the Rev. Rodger C. Prois, the 

new bishop of the ELCA Western Iowa Synod. Also 

remember these re-elected ELCA synod bishops: the 

Rev. H. Julian Gordy, Southeastern Synod; the Rev. 

Ralph E. Jones, Northwestern Pennsylvania Synod; the 

Rev. Kurt F. Kusserow, Southwestern Pennsylvania 

Synod; the Rev. Lawrence R. Wohlrabe, Northwestern 

Minnesota Synod; the Rev. David B. Zellmer, South 

Dakota Synod; the Rev. Robert L. Driesen, Upper 

Susquehanna Synod; and the Rev. Richard H. Graham, 

Metropolitan Washington, D.C., Synod.  

 

4 Pray for the continuing domestic work of Lutheran 

Disaster Response, including its recovery efforts for the 

victims of this year’s wild fires in Colorado, New 

Mexico and California and those affected by tornadoes 

in Oklahoma, Kansas, Illinois, Iowa and Texas.   

 

5 Pray for the 64 new 2013 ELCA Young Adults in 

Global Mission volunteers, who are in the first weeks of 

their year of service and learning to walk in 

accompaniment with new neighbors in a new culture. 

 

6 Remember in your prayers the theological education 

ministry of the Rev. Jeffrey Truscott, an ELCA 

missionary in Singapore.  

 

 

7 Include in your prayers ELCA missionary Patrick 

Meers and his work in Japan as a teacher of English as a 

second language.  

 

8 “God’s work. Our hands.” Sunday 

We praise you, God, for this day of service. Be with us 

are we go forth in our communities, homes, and 

congregations today and always, through Jesus Christ, 

our Savior and Lord. Amen. 

 

9 Give thanks and pray for God’s guidance for the 

legions of Sunday school teachers throughout the ELCA 

as they give of their time to share their faith with our 

young people. 

 

10 Remember in your prayers the 66,000 refugees in 

Uganda who have fled the violence in the Democratic 

Republic of Congo and are receiving aid from Lutheran 

Disaster Response. 

 

11 On the anniversary of the 9/11 terrorists attacks, pray 

that one day killing and violence will cease and that 

through mutual communication and listening all people 

will live in peace.  

 

12 Pray for the chaplains at the 26 ELCA-affiliated 

colleges and universities as they begin a new school 

year of helping students grow spiritually. 

 

13 Lift up in your prayers the Rev. Miriam Schmidt and 

Jeremy Blyth, ELCA missionaries in Slovakia. Miriam 

is the pastor of Bratislava International Church and is 

the ELCA Young Adults in Global Mission regional 

coordinator for Central Europe.  

 

14 Holy Cross Day 

Pray for those who work for the dignity and rights of 

vulnerable people and people living with poverty in this 

country and abroad. 
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This resource may be copied and shared among members and friends of the congregations of the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in America. Contact info@elca.org for additional information. Evangelical Lutheran Church in 

America, 8765 West Higgins Road, Chicago, IL 60631. Telephone: 800-638-3522, ext. 2458. 

15 Seventeenth Sunday after Pentecost 

Gracious God, we pray that the churches of Bulgaria, 

Romania and Hungary may be your instruments of 

reconciliation, both locally and in the wider world. 

 

16 Remember today in your prayers the many people 

throughout the world who are forced by poverty to live 

and work away from their families for long periods, 

sometimes in unsafe conditions, to earn a meager living. 

 

17 Pray for the new and returning students at the 

ELCA’s seminaries as they study and prepare for a life 

answering God’s call. 

 

18 Give thanks today for that special person who has 

been a mentor in your personal life, including aiding 

your relationship to God. 

 

19 Pray for Pacific Lutheran Theological Seminary in 

Berkeley, Calif., and California Lutheran University in 

Thousand Oaks, Calif., as the ELCA schools go forward 

together after a recently approved merger. 

 

20 Remember in your prayers the Rev. Tessa Moon 

Leiseth and Jon Leiseth, ELCA missionaries in South 

Africa, who are the ELCA Young Adults in Global 

Mission regional coordinators. 

 

21 Matthew, Apostle and Evangelist 

On this annual World Day of Prayer for Peace, pray that 

all nations will place negotiation above armed conflict 

and that God’s love for all will be a guiding force in 

world politics.  

 

22 Eighteenth Sunday after Pentecost 

God of the ages, we give you thanks for the church in 

Russia and the Ukraine. Continue to guide the 

companion relationships among the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church in Russia and the ELCA Central States 

and Northwest Washington Synods. 

 

23 Give thanks today for the many food pantries that 

ELCA congregations support and the lifelines those 

pantries provide for those in need. 

 

24 Remember in your prayers Patrick and Jacqueline 

Bencke, ELCA missionaries teaching English in 

Kumamoto, Japan.  

 

 25 Pray for the continued success of the ELCA Malaria 

Campaign and give thanks for the efforts of the ELCA 

congregations that are helping to curb the deadly 

disease in Africa.  

 

26 Give thanks for the ELCA Domestic Hunger Grant 

program and its support of 

local efforts to eradicate hunger and 

poverty in the United States and the Caribbean. 

 

27 Remember in your prayers the ministries of Women 

of the ELCA and Lutheran Men in Mission as their 

members make a difference in the world because God 

has make a difference in their lives. 

 

28 As all people are one in Christ, pray that we will 

strive to eliminate racism from our daily lives. 

 

29 Michael and All Angels 

Holy God, in your mercy grant that, as your angels 

serve and worship you in heaven, so by your choosing 

they may help and defend us here on earth; through 

Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives with you and the Holy 

Spirit, one God, now and forever.   

30 Lift up the many volunteers throughout the ELCA 

who tirelessly give of their time and talents, enabling 

local ministries to function smoothly. 
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Happy September Birthdays!  

2 Rev. Brian Beistel 
Rev. Julie G. Hutson 

8 Sandy Jamieson 

9 Stephanie Bannister 

12 Beverly Mueller 

23 Ruth Bartling 
Jean Rizer 

25 Delia Broderick 
Audrey Long 
Corey Stever 

29 Ryan Smith 

17 Lollie Ellingson 

20 Warren Smith 

21 
Dorothy Smith 
Cole Mindrum 

Thank you to all that volunteer to help lead worship.   
If you are interested in leading worship, please let Pastor Julie know! 
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September Lectionary Readings 

September 1| 
Lectionary 22 

September 8| 
Lectionary 23 

September 15| 
Lectionary 24 

Proverbs 25:6-7 

Psalm 112 

Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 

Luke 14:1, 7-14 

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 

Psalm 1 

Philemon 1-21 

Luke 14:25-33 

Exodus 32:7-14 

Psalm 51:1-10 

1 Timothy 1:12-17 

Luke 15:1-10 

Congratulat ions  to  our  
September Anniversaries !  

8 Dorothy & Warren Smith 15 Katy & Steve Vitcovich 

10 Erika & Joe Skovron 18 Lorraine Gibbs & Bruce Long 

12 
Don & Stephanie Bannister 

Arne & Irene Einess 
21 

Morgan III & Laurie Brassfield 
Michelle & Paul Sorrick 

14 Rachel & Ryan Lynn 25 Joe & Diane MacKechnie 

Let us remember these fellow members on their special days by rejoicing and 
celebrating together. 

September 22| 
Lectionary 25 

September 29| 
Lectionary 26 

September 29 (alternate) 
Feast of St. Michael and All Angels 

Amos 8:4-7 

Psalm 113 

1 Timothy 2:1-7 

Luke 16:1-13 

Amos 6:1a, 4-7 

Psalm 146 

1 Timothy 6:6-19 

Luke 16:19-31 

Daniel 10:10-14; 12:1-3 

Psalm 103:1-5, 20-22 

Revelation 12:7-12 

Luke 10:17-20 



 

 


